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NGCOA Virginia Board Conference Call
Thursday, June 24, 2010

Minutes

Attendance – David Norman, Glen Byrnes, Mike Hatch, Rob Waldron, Mike Bennett, Richard Cromwell, Dave Donofrio
The meeting was called to order at 1:33 pm.

Roll Call of Participants

The meeting began with a roll call of participants.  
Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2010 Board Conference Call passed.

Treasurer’s Report

A motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report passed.

CMAA-VA Joint Meeting

Cromwell gave an update on the joint meeting with the CMAA Virginias Chapter at Boonsboro CC.  It was a good sharing of ideas with different perspectives, as there were varied types of courses represented.  Bennett said he got a different perspective from listening to the President of Boonsboro CC, who sat at his table.
Annual Meeting

The group discussed the proposed partnership of the NGCOA VA Annual Meeting with that of the MAPGA.  Bennett noted that the original purpose to partner the event was to gain Joe Sterenka as a speaker; however, Sterenka was not available, so he recommended we not partner.  Cromwell agreed, noting the large scope of the MAPGA meeting.  Byrnes indicated that we could possibly host it on The Golden Horseshoe’s Gold Course, and various dates in October were discussed, and October 27 was selected as the date.  A list of potential speakers was discussed.
Strategic Planning Meeting
Dates for a Strategic Planning Meeting for 2011 were discussed.  August 24 and 31 were identified as possibilities, and the final selection would be made based upon Mike Hughes availability

Industry Partner Program

Norman reviewed the industry partner program presented by the Michigan Chapter.  He also indicated he would be contacting Davis Garvin Insurance to discuss a renewal of their partnership with us.

Benchmarking

Bennett indicated that his clubs are working harder to maintain the same performance levels of last year.  Hatch said their dues and membership programs were doing well, but the daily fee aspect is down.  Cromwell said his membership is strong, and he noted the difficult weather conditions last fall, winter and this summer.  Byrnes concurred and mentioned a good June due to conference groups.  Hatch offers members a program to pay a year’s dues up front at the first of the year, for which they receive one month free – he was pleasantly surprised when 1 in 4 members took the offer.  Donofrio said his membership is up due to a new annual membership, and he also indicated his rounds were up April-June.  Waldron reported the BCG courses in VA were doing pretty well; however, many players are playing in time slots when prices drop.  Their new 1757 Club is doing well, while Bay Creek is struggling a little as a “destination” course.

Old / New Business

It was suggested that the NGCOA member database should include a person’s position.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:10 p.m.
